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Notes, Thoughts, Reflections 
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                      Challenging Teaching Situations        . Possible Strategies  

It seems like every time you outline the instructions for a small group 
activity, no one is listening. They nod their heads and say they don’t 
have any questions, but as soon as they get into their groups, the hands 
start going up and you have to repeat the instructions all over again. It’s 
such a waste of time! What can you do? 

 

Many of the students in your TTH morning class do not participate 
during class discussions.  They complete homework, pay attention, take 
notes, and are successful on assessments. Since the course is more 
enriching when a variety of perspectives are heard, you really want more 
participation. They just seem so timid. What can you do? 

 

This semester it seems like many of your students are not really reading 
the materials you assign.  They arrive in class and have a general 
understanding of the who, what, when, where, but don’t seem to really 
make inferences, grasp concepts, or make connections.   
What can you do? 

 

In one of your classes, you are seeing high rates of tardiness and 
absenteeism.  A good number of students in this class don’t seem 
engaged….in fact, they seem apathetic and uninterested no matter how 
hard you try to be enthusiastic and excited about course material.  What 
else can you do? 

 

You love your 10am class this semester. The students arrive on-time, full 
of energy and enthusiasm.  They interact with you as well as their peers 
and approach the course with positive attitudes.  Lately, you have noticed 
that this energy has a downside for some of them. These students zip 
through activities and assignments and appear “antsy” to move onto the 
next step. Some of them even make their impatience obvious by sighing 
loudly, moving around, or, on one occasion, blurting out to their group 
members, “Let’s speed it up!” What can you do?     

 

In one of your afternoon classes, students are constantly busy. They 
participate in the class, but they also check their cell phones, listen to 
headphones, complete homework for other classes, and use a personal 
laptop at the same time they are using the class computers. One of them 
told you that the younger people know how to multi-task better than 
members of previous generations.  You don’t really this is true, but 
you’re not sure if you should intervene. What should you do (if 
anything)? 

 

The students in your MW 10am class are struggling with lectures. 
You’ve tried to be enthusiastic, but they still seem bored. You can 
literally see the class’s attention start to waver as multiple students get a 
glazed look in their eyes, start checking their phones, and/or begin 
leaving the classroom to go to the restroom. Is there anything you can 
do? 

 

While lecturing, you notice that many of your students doodle instead of 
taking notes. You know they are listening because they make comments 
and answer questions. However, they don’t they don’t score well on 
open-note quizzes and they are struggling to retain the information 
covered in lectures. What can you do to help them take better notes? 

 



Gen Z Profile Scale 
 
Directions: Read each statement in the context of your own daily activities. If you do it MOST or ALL 
OF THE TIME, place an X in the YES box; otherwise, mark the NO box. 
 
In my daily activities:                                                                                       YES               NO 
                              

1. I function at high speed or close to it in everything I do                            ⃞⃞          ⃞  

2. I use a phone for most of my needs.                                                         ⃞⃞          ⃞  

3. I multitask easily with various technology.                                                 ⃞⃞          ⃞                                                                                    

4. I respond quickly to messages.                                                                 ⃞⃞          ⃞                                             

5. I use social media networks to stay connected.                                        ⃞⃞          ⃞                             

6. I prefer to learn by trial and error rather than to read a manual.                ⃞⃞          ⃞               

7. I learn best by doing rather than reading or listening.                                ⃞⃞          ⃞  

8. It is difficult for me to stay focused during lectures or meetings.                ⃞⃞          ⃞  

9. I prefer to text rather than talk on the phone or face-to-face.                     ⃞⃞          ⃞                 

10. If I am not actively doing something, I get bored or impatient.                   ⃞⃞          ⃞            

11. I prefer visual, graphics, and images to just reading text material.             ⃞⃞          ⃞             

12. I am good at skimming readings.                                                                ⃞⃞          ⃞  
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